
Ventura County Domain Transition Notice 
The County of Ventura is working to transition our main website domain from www.ventura.org to 
www.VenturaCounty.gov. While this will take several months to complete, we are starting the conversion 
with some of our smaller sites such as this one. 

Why the Change? 
In accordance with the California Assembly Bill 1637 mandate and to enhance security and accessibility, 
Ventura County is transitioning websites from the current domain, www.Ventura.org, to the new domain, 
www.VenturaCounty.gov. This move is part of a broader initiative to standardize government domains 
under the .gov extension, which is reserved for government organizations and provides additional security 
and trust to the public. 

What Does This Mean for You? 
• Improved Security: The .gov domain ensures that you are connecting to an official and secure 

government website, providing confidence in your interactions with county services. 

Enhanced Access: A .gov domain helps reduce confusion, making it easier for residents and 
visitors to find and access official county information. 

• 

Transition Timeline 
• Start of Transition: The project has just begun and will take several months to complete and will 

involve multiple websites. 

How You Can Help 
• Update Bookmarks: Please update your bookmarks to reflect the new domain name of this 

website when it goes live. 

For more information on the mandate and benefits of the .gov transition, please visit the get.gov website. 

Thank you for your patience and cooperation during this transition. Ventura County is committed to 
providing secure and efficient access to our online services. 

 

https://get.gov/

